
From your Chief 

As the holiday season is in full swing, I wanted to take this 

time to remind our residents about scams. I have watched the 

scammers become more and more sophisticated with the way 

they do business. Scammers use different ways to defraud you 

such as phone calls, emails, text message and simply walking 

up to your door step to retrieve a gift. Please be careful when 

answering a call, text or email and make sure you have a plan 

in place when packages are delivered.  Please do your research 

on the company or person before you conduct any business 

with them.  

If you sell products or items online make sure you retrieve the 

money before shipping. It’s a good idea to verify the address over the internet first to 

make sure it is an actual address. We have had several residents report on being 

scammed and usually these people are out hundreds of dollars.  

Lets make this holiday season all smiles, do not let someone else make this time memo-

rable for all the wrong reasons. 

Your Chief,  

Shane Mikkelson 

PUBLISHED  BY  

THE OSSEO POLICE  

DEPARTMENT 

December 21, 2015 Volume 1 Issue 7 

Blue Line Dispatch 
Police Department 

Staff 

 

Police Chief: 

Shane Mikkelson 

 

Full Time Officers: 

Michael Smith 

Anthony Mortinson 

Todd Kintzi 

Brendan Current 

 

Part Time Officers: 

Nicholas Englund 

Gregory Burstad 

Curt Roberts 

Mark Bergeron 

Mark Ringgenberg 

Erick Dyer 

Jesse Mathwig 

Heather Starry 

Ron Nagy 

 

Records: 

Felicia Wallgren 

 

The Nest 

The Nest is currently taking donations. This program helps provide meal to students 

who may not have an adequate supply of food on the weekend or school breaks.  How 

can you help? To sponsor the program you can: 

 

 Donated Food 

 Make a cash donation 

 

Some food ideas are: 

Granola bars Syrup  Apple Sauce  Ramen  Can Soup 

Jelly or Jam Cereal  Fruit snacks  Peanut Butter Stew 

Pop Tarts Trail Mix Beef Jerky  EZ Mac  Tuna 

Pancake mix Can Fruit Heat and eat meals Bottle Water Popcorn 

 

Donations can be dropped off at the Osseo City Hall.  

Chief Shane Mikkelson 



 

 

 

415 Central Ave 
Osseo, MN 55369 

Phone: 763-424-5444 
Fax: 763-424-4616 

 

If you have any 
questions, concerns or 
would like to receive a 
copy of this newsletter 

please email us:  
 

osseopd@ci.osseo.mn
.us 

OSSEO POLICE 
DEPARTMENT 

 

Just to Summarize  

The Blue Line Dispatch 

contains only a fraction 

of the calls handled by 

the Police Department 

Fight 
On November 2nd at 4:30pm, 
Officer Heather Starry and 
Officer Todd Kintzi was dis-
patched to the 100th block of 
3rd Ave on a report of a fight. 
Once the officers were on 
scene it appeared the parties 
were separated and no longer 
fighting. Officer Starry met 
with subject #1 who was visi-
bly upset. The party stated 
she had an argument with her 
roommates about locking the 
deadbolt at 10:00pm so peo-
ple could not enter the house. 
She felt what her roommates 
were doing was illegal and all 
renters should be provided a 
key. Subject #1 stated her 
roommate would not get out of 
her way so she pushed him 
and then he struck her in the 
face. Officer Kintzi met with 
Subject #2 who said he plan to 
evict Subject #1 but was told 
in order to do that he needed 
to go to court. The parties 
have a history of not getting 
along. The parties were ad-
vised to stay away from one 
another for the night.  

Accident 
On November 4th at 9:35pm, 
Officer Tony Mortinson was 
dispatched to a report of an 
accident with unknown inju-
ries. Dispatch advised per 
witness on scene, the vehicle 
had rolled over and the occu-
pants of the vehicle exited 
and fled south on foot from 
the crash site. Upon arrival, 
Officer Mortinson noted a 
single vehicle in the area of 
the crash. The Vehicle was 
on the southeast corner of 
the intersection and it was on 
its roof with a large amount 
of debris around it. Officer 
Mortinson check the  interior, 
after confirming there were 
not further occupants Officer 
Mortinson spoke with the 
witness. The witness stated 
while standing outside she 
heard some kind of grinding/
scratching coming from CO-
81/Jefferson Hwy area. She 
looked closer and observed 
a white minivan losing con-
trol, before crashing and 
rolling over. As the witness 
went to call 911 she ob-
served two white males ear-
ing neon/construction yellow 
shirts, exit the vehicle and 
run south down Jefferson 
hwy. As they ran past her 
one of the males called her a 
“dumb broad” for calling the 
police. Given the amount of 
concrete equipment in the 
vehicle and the damaged 
done to the vehicle itself, 
Officer Mortinson was con-
cerned they may have injury. 
Officer Mortinson try to make 
contact with registered owner 
with not luck. The minivan 
was towed to Citywide  and  
they were ordered not to 
release the van until an of-
ficer speaks with the owner.  

Domestic  
On November 10th at 6:06pm 
Officer Tony Mortinson was 
dispatched to a report of a 
domestic at the 300 block of 
1st Ave. The caller was report-
ing his ex-girlfriend was trying 
to break down the door. Upon 
arrival Officer Mortinson ob-
served a white female sitting 
on the ground, with her back 
against the door. Officer Mor-
tinson immediately recognized 
the female from previous con-
tacts. Officer Mortinson asked 
the female what happened 
tonight. She stated she has 
property inside her friends 
business and wanted it back 
so she could leave. When 
back up arrived officer Mor-
tinson went inside to talk to 
the reporting party. He stated 
the female came over tonight 
demanding her property while 
banging and kicking the door. 
Officer Mortinson asked if the 
female could retrieve her prop-
erty and stood by until it was 
retrieved and the female was 
picked up.  

Disturbance 
On November 25th at 
12:47PM Officer Todd Kintzi 
was dispatched to  a dis-
turbance at Celtic Crossing. 
Dispatch reported a furni-
ture delivery driver defecat-
ed on the 2nd floor trash 
shoot. Upon arrival Officer 
Kintzi met with building own-
er and the witness to re-
trieve a statement. Suspect 
denied the claim.  

Threat 
On November 8th at 
6:00pm, Officer Greg Bur-
stad responded the 100th 
block of  7th Ave SE on a 
threat complaint. When 
Officer Burstad arrived on 
scene he made contact with 
the reporting party. The 
reporting party stated her 
6yr old son went outside to 
let their dog  go to the bath-
room. When he came back 
inside he told his mother 
their neighbor yelled at him  
about picking up the dog 
poop. The reporting party 
got upset and went outside 
and got into a verbal argu-
ment with their neighbor. 
The neighbor told the re-
porting party she was going 
to kick her in the stomach 
and she was seven month 
pregnant. The reporting 
party stated she was tired 
of being harassed by her 
neighbor. Officer Burstad 
then spoke to the suspect  
who was visibly upset. The 
suspect stated she was fed 
up with the reporting parties 
dog continuously pooping in 
their yard. She stated she 
politely told the reporting 
party’s  son to pick up the 
dog poop. The reporting 
party came out shortly after 
all worked up yelling at her 
about addressing the situa-
tion with her son. They got 
into a verbal argument. And 
at no time did she threaten 
to kick the reporting party in 
the belly. Officer Burstad 
advised all parties to stay 
away from each other and 
to call the police if anything 
happens in the future.  

Mutual Aid 
On November 11th at 1:05am 
Officer Mortinson assisted 
Maple Grove PD on an un-
wanted person at McDon-
alds. Dispatch advised the 
male party was trying to get 
in the store and at one point 
urinated in the parking lot.  


